Brazoria County Fire Fighters Association

Minutes July 7, 2010

Hosted by

County Road 143 Fire Department 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Neal Morton led the pledge of allegiance.  

Welcome:  County Road 143 welcomed the fire fighters into the city.  Neal welcomed all of the vendors and Commissioner Stacy Adams.     

Invocation: Travis Coursey gave the invocation.

Call to order:  Meeting called to order by Neal Morton at 1830 hours

Roll Call:  86 members were present representing 25 Fire and EMS departments.
Minutes:  Motion to accept minutes as mailed was made and seconded.  Motion passed     

Treasurer’s report:  No report available.

Special Guest:  Commissioner Stacy Adams.
Committee Reports:

· Chief’s Association: No report. 

· Fire Field: Mike Doucet gave the Fire Field report.   The Fall School will be held September 11th, 12th, 25th & 26th.    The classes offered will be Phase II, EVOC, Pump Operations and Rope Rescue.  The cost of the school will be  $300.00 for pre- registration and $350.00 for late registration. All of the instructors will meet on September the 10th at 1800 hours.  On August the 14th and 15th there will be a fieldwork day and instructors meeting.  All departments were given a packet for the upcoming classes. The Firefighters Association we will be inviting our County Officials and TEEK’s to the field to view all of our improvements on September 11th.   The Gulf Coast District meeting will be held after the classes on the 11th.  The fire field commission has hired a new employee - Mike Weir.  Mike will continue working on the project improvement.  Neal has gotten the phone line working at the fire field, the number is 979-849-1281.  Brenda Jeonnott is now working on keeping the calendar up to date, so please check it out.

· State Association: Rex Klessel gave the report.  If any members would like to serve on a committee please contact your district officers.  The state office has Wendy Norris under contract for firefighter fatalities and LODD.  Wendy works with the families on member fatalities until she is no longer needed.  This is a legislative year there has been a proposal by the firefighter paid union to push a law that would make all the volunteers to do collective bargaining.  We need to watch this legislation proposal closely.  The 4th Vice President for the SFFMA is Rusty Kintner.  Rusty is from our District.

· Gulf Coast District: The Gulf Coast District meeting will be on September 11th at the Angleton fire field at 1800 hours.  Rex Klessel will be going out of office in 2012.  The Association needs to support Rex with his party.  Brazoria County members need to try and make the district meetings.

· Regulatory Committee: There are a few departments that need to turn in their quarterly reports.  These departments are Angleton, Brookside, Demi-John, Lake Jackson, Iowa Colony, Jones Creek, Liverpool, Oyster Creek, and Richwood.  If the reports are not turned in your departments will not get the County checks at the beginning of next year. 

· BFBCIA: Mike Doucet gave report.  The BFBCIA will meet this month and decide if there will be a Clute Seminar this year. 
· Fire Prevention: Bubba Johnson spoke with the maintenance person working on the fire prevention and fire watch building.  Bubba will not purchase the 3 garage doors until we have a contract with the fair committee.  See Bubba if you are willing to help with the fire prevention this year.

· Fire PAC: No report.

· Communications: Neal Morton gave report.  John Ryan has been out for a couple of weeks for back surgery.  The Brazoria tower should be on line. This is a big plus for the radio systems.  The Clute tower went through the first phase of being put on line, hopefully this would be completed by the end of the year.  The template code plug is being worked on.  The radio committee is learning a lot on programming the radios.     

· HAZMAT: No report

· Website: Check out the website it is making progress please register on the site.  If you are interested on being on the website committee get with Neal.

· County Fire Marshal: Al Prislec gave report on the fire marshals progress for 2010.  There will be a retirement for Doc Adams on July 30th at the County Court House.

· U S. Fish & Wildlife Grant:  The 2 recipients this year will be Rivers End and Demi-John fire Department.  Next year we will work on a new grant.

· County ID’s:  Chris Jeonnott is making progress on the name badges.  Please submit all pictures on the website with all of the information needed for the badge.  Neal with get with Steve Rosa and check on what the Emergency Management would like for the County ID.

· Emergency Management:  Please try to attend Doc Adams retirement party on July 30th; he has been a real asset to this organization and the county fire departments.  No report was given.  

· EMS:   No report.

Old Business:  Department that purchased the extrication program software need to get with Joe and give him the type of operating system you use on your computer so we can make the order within the next week or two. 
.  

New Business: A motion was made to spend up to $150.00 on a plague for Doc Adams retirement.  Motion seconded and passed.  Discussed the line of duty of death in 
Wharton.  Motion was made to send the family $400.00 for the son’s education.  Motion seconded and passed.  
.

Good of the Order: Buck Stevens discussed the upcoming mandatory testing for volunteer firefighters.  

.

If your department has not paid dues please do so soon.

Closing Prayer:  Travis Coursey.     

Meeting Adjourned at 2045 hours. 

Next Meeting: will be hosted by the Damon Fire Department.
Location:  West Columbia at the Civic Center behind Prosperity Bank on Highway 35.
Serving will start at 6:30 pm consisting of bar-b-que and trimmings; the cost is $9.00 per person.  
